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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

DPH Edge Hill Training Center – Large Training Room – Dover, Delaware

Thursday, March 19, 2015 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
 Jack Akester, Patricia Ayers, Helena Carter, John Evans, Andrea Guest, James Lafferty, Jim Martin, Reverend Susan Phillips
Members Excused: 
Anthony Brazen, Thomas Hall, 
Members Absent:     Reverend Robert Daniels, Joanna Rigger, George Meldrum
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, Charles Sygowski 
Associate Members Excused:  Dan Hoeftman
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lisa Furber, Edie McCole, John McKenna
Interested Parties Present:  
 Elizabeth Booth, Steven Dettwyler, Thomas Johnson, Jean-Charles Constant, Barbara Bell
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman James Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.     

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	All minutes from previous months including Feb. 2015 were approved.  

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Lafferty states Christiana Care is placing therapist into their primary care facilities.  The change has caused the Rosenblum Adolescent Center to close which has caused a lot of community concerns.  This has led to the development of a task force in which he, Secretary Landgraf, Charles Constant and other are members to plan a symposium for the fall to examine the child and adolescent behavioral health system in Delaware.   Christiana Care did bring back 2 therapists from Rosenbloom to see children on an intensive basis.

Steve Dettwyler reported there are RFPs out for the new outpatient services provided by PROMISE.  The department is in negotiations with 9 different organizations which will add 25 outpatient facilities throughout the state.  A year and a half ago there were 1800 people receiving ongoing services that number in now about 300.  Clinics will still do emergencies, walk-in, and referrals.  They will become care manager for the PROMISE program.

Bruce Lorenz reported the change in reimbursement fees has become a concern for providers in receiving payment.  The dilemma is how to maintain present services with less funding.  The revenue reduction with long standing providers that work with the state of Delaware may lead to a reduction of available services.  

Steve Dettwyler will give a monthly update on the reimbursement issue.
    
	

	Director’s Report
	Deputy Director Melissa Smith reported after the last finance meeting, it seems hopeful the Substance Abuse Department will get a funding increase.  The PROMISE program has produced a lot of new things happening such as the transformation of the clinics.  Tom Johnson has been involved in numerous training events to build up qualified providers.  There will be a roll out of a number of RFPs for new service such as supported employment, non-medical transport, respite care, etc.  There are a number of PROMISE hearings related to quality management strategy (QMS).  

The department continues to be in negotiations with Recovery Innovations.

CAPES remain open until June.  There is a possibility that 8 beds in the emergency room will remain after CAPES closure.


	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Dr. Helena Carter reported that there will be a Behavioral Health website going live on Monday.  DSCYF_DPBHS is having a forum “It takes a Community” on April 13th and May 1st at the Dover Downs Hotel in Dover.
	

	            Employment Committee
	Andrea Guest   reported a steering committee has been formed to landscape what services are available in Delaware.  The grant is for the transition of youth to adult services.  Another part of the grant sets up a peer mentoring program.  The department is looking to hire someone to coordinate the peer mentoring groups.  They need someone between 18 -24 years who is able to relate to these clients.  The goal is to assist with the transition to adult services.
	

	            Membership Committee
	Jack Akester states there are a couple of GAC members that need to step down since they aren’t attending meetings.  He says there are 13 full members and we now have 4 vacancies since Matt Heckles resigned.  He states that attendance of full and associate members needs to improve.

Chairman Lafferty asked if bi-monthly meeting would be better.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.    
	

	
Community Services Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.    
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Jack Akester stated that the DPC Committee met on March 11, 2015.  Dr. Greg Valentine reviewed the 2014 strategic plan and noted that of the 33action items 30 were completed.  

Jack said Dr. Valentine stated it had been notice that procedures in certain parts of the hospital are not done the same.  A major emphasis for 2015 is to develop a comprehensive guide of standard operating procedures.  
At the meeting, Dr. Valentine spoke on an Assaulted Staff Assistance Program (ASAP).  It is peers who psychology helps staff who have been assaulted.  Each incident will have a facilitator on site to show everyone how serious DPC is about following up with assault activities.


	

	Old Business 
	 Charles Sygowski mentioned that on Tuesday, March 31, Judge Mark G. Farrell will speak on establishing a gambling court.  It will be at the Sheraton Suites in Wilmington.

	

	New Business
	 Charles Sygowski reported there will be a “Faith & Psychotherapy” workshop on May 12, 2015 at the Duncan Center in Dover.
	

	Public Comment
	
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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